
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

 NEWSLETTER  

16th October 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank you to those of you who have already completed the Governor’s 2020 parent survey. 

If you have not yet completed it please follow this link. 

https://forms.gle/Un9ntFAmrsbqBWbj9  

With only 5 days left of this half term it is lovely to see the children looking forward 
to their ‘Shine time Treat’s’.  These are ‘won’ by the whole class by adding up their 

house points each week towards a whole class prize. 

I will share the photos of these next week.  Wishing you all a lovely weekend   

B Black 

 

If your child is doing 
football with Mr 

James on Tuesday 
please bring in spare 
trainers or football 
boots for them to 

change into. 

 

 

YEAR 6 PARENTS REMINDER 

Closing date for Secondary 
School applications is October 

31st 2020. 

essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-
secondary-school-place 

 

FRIDAY 23rd OCTOBER IS  

RAINBOW DRESS UP DAY 

 

We will be asking the children to come to school dressed in 
multi-coloured clothes and give a donation to the JSA fund. 

There will be buckets on each year group door on entry to 
school (before the children wash their hands) for any      

donation that you wish to give. 

Our JSA funds are so important to enable us to provide the 
children with the best opportunities we can so your support 

is really valued.  

 



  

SPOTLIGHT ON YEAR FIVE! 

Maple and Oak Base 
Year 5 have been busy learning about the Vikings. We had fun outside acting out the raid on    

Lindisfarne and finding historical clues. We discovered that there were two sides of the story 
and Vikings weren’t all bad! We also discovered that the Vikings didn’t have horns on their       

helmets. We played a board game where we pretended to be Viking traders, exchanging goods 
around the world.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now we are making Viking models in DT that use CAMs 
to make our models move.  

Keep up the hard work Year Five! 

Mrs Arnold, Mrs Jeary, Mrs Briggs and Miss Delf 



 

 

 
Wishing a very Happy Birthday to 
the children who celebrate their 

birthdays  

12th October– 18th October  

Georgianna,  Freya S,  

  

Illustration by Charlie Mackesy 

Follow him on Twitter if you are enjoying his work. 
@charliemackesy 

 

REFLECTION 

As we enter into another period of 
change as a county and country the 
need to ‘make the most of each mo-
ment’ feels more important than ever 
before. 

Please take care and know that if you 
are struggling or that your child is—
please share this with school staff so 
that we can try to help at this difficult 

   

A very happy and belated 
BIG birthday to ‘Little 

Joe’ in the kitchen. 
We are all looking forward 
to singing to you when we 

can! 

 

From Monday 19th October for drop off 
and collections on the playground. 

Thank you  



The children who have SHONE 
this week are: Thomas, Eli,   

Miley, Alice, Isabella, 
Luke ,Elijah,and Marshall. WELL 

DONE!!  

   


